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   Principal’s Report  

Join us on  

In 2020, there were 297 road-related deaths in NSW. It is an 
awful number yet is actually seenby road safety authorities as 
a good outcome. It is seen in this way because the figure has 
not been this low since 1923, a time when cars were 
reasonably rare and the population of NSW was only a little 
over two million.  

The worst year for road fatalities in NSW was 1970. In 1971, 
seatbelt use was mandated and the number of road fatalities fell… but not for 
long. 1978 was another shocking year for road fatalities both in NSW and 
nationally. In fact, the nation recorded 3,705 killed in road accidents that year, 
the highest figure ever. Drink driving was identified as a major contributing factor 
in this statistic. In 1982, random breath testing was introduced in NSW and the 
road toll figures for this state fell considerably.  

Helmets for cyclists were mandated in 1990; speed cameras were introduced in 
1991 and; graduated licences – red provisional followed by green provisional – 
were introduced in 2000.  

Road toll figures responded by falling with each change. Road improvements 
and improvements in vehicle safety have also contributed to greater safety on 
Australian roads. Road fatality statistics that have continued to decline for 
several decades.  

Strange to relate, I cannot recall people in 1971 – and yes, I do remember that 
year – railing against government overreach when seatbelt use was mandated. I 
do recall around 1981 some people being interviewed in a pub by the ABC 
regarding the then imminent introduction of RBT. They were more than happy to 
carry on about it being an infringement of their “rights”. Presumably the rights 
they spoke of related to driving about intoxicated and thus endangering their own 
safety and that of others. 

Essentially, seat belts, RBT and 
vaccinations against polio and measles 
were introduced to improve our 
collective safety. So are COVID 
vaccinations! The message? Get vaxxed 
because; we all benefit! 

To that end I would like to wish all a 
restful break during what is a challenging time for all. I would like to thank our 
staff for their professionalism and ability to deliver the best possible teaching and 
learning programmes in trying circumstances. I would also like to thank all 
parents and carers for the support of the school and their students. You have all 
shown enormous reliance. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Ms Kathryn 
Abbott who leaves us this week to take up a position at 
Coonabarabran High School. Good luck Ms Abbott and all the 
best for the future.  

2021 School Newsletter now available online via our Skoolbag App and         

website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au  

 

Last day of Term 3 

Fri 17th Sept 

KEEP SAFE 

Join us on  

ABC Education 

https://education.abc.net.au/ 

Kids Helpline 

1800 551 800 

Soundwaves 

https://

online.fireflyeducation.com.a

u/services/student_login/

soundwaves 

First day of Term 4 

Tues 5th Oct  

Lexia/Reading Plus 

  https://

www.lexialearning.com/ 

Maths Prodigy 

https://

www.prodigygame.com/ 

Beyond Blue  

1300 224 636 

School Holidays 

Mon 20th Sept  -  

Mon 4th Oct 

mailto:lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


  Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

Congratulations to the Year 12 students who completed their major works in Design & 

Technology and Visual Arts. Our Year 12 students will be sitting their HSC examinations 

commencing from 9th November. 

Our Year 11 students will be moving into their Year 12 studies. When we return prospective 

captains will make speeches and elections will occur.  

Next Term staff will be rostered on in faculty groups on designated days. 

Monday- PDHPE   

Tuesday– Maths/Science 

Wednesday– English/HSIE 

Thursday– Secondary Studies– Art, Man Tech, Design & Tech, Food Tech etc 

Friday– Faculty groups will be rotated  

 

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect for the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the 
language and Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region. 

Yuwaalaraay 

Word of the Week 

Yaluu ngiyani ngarralday = 

We’ll see each other soon 

Unfortunately, our community is still under “Stay at Home” Orders and we have been given no indication as to when 

they may be lifted. As a result, Lightning Ridge Central School will remain at Level 4 on the NSW Department of 

Education COVID Safe School Operations until further notice. Below is a link to the page which shows you how 

those levels work.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/inside-the-department/covid-19/information-for-

staff/COVID_safe_school_operations.pdf 

Should you decide to send your child to school, the following requirements should be adhered to; 

While in indoor settings at school, masks or face coverings are mandatory for: 

•  all students in Year 7 and above. 

•  all staff in school settings. 

NSW Health has mandated the wearing of masks on public transport. Please be aware that public transport 

extends to school buses. 

Students are not to attend school with any COVID / Flu like symptoms. Students who present at school with these 

symptoms will be sent home and may not return to school until they have a negative 

COVID test result and are symptom free. 

Families encouraged to keep their children at home, with no student to be turned away. 

COVID News 

Binggirra-nhi ngaya! = 

I’ve been jabbed!! 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/inside-the-department/covid-19/information-for-staff/COVID_safe_school_operations.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/inside-the-department/covid-19/information-for-staff/COVID_safe_school_operations.pdf




Library News 

#StoriesThat Matter 

Australian Reading Hour 2021 celebrates the stories that matter and explores the role 

of storytelling in transforming lives and shaping our sense of identity, belonging and   

understanding – as individuals and as a nation. Follow along and join in at Australia 

Reads on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter. 

 

About Australian Reading Hour 

Originally launched by Australian libraries and library associations for the National Year of Reading in 

2012, the Australian Reading Hour began as an event for all Australians to set aside one hour on one day 

to read – whatever they wanted, wherever they were located, and however they chose to read. 

It has since become an annual program featuring events with Australian authors, writers, poets and 

illustrators in libraries, schools, bookshops, and even in shopping centres, and on public transport. 

 

Australian Reading Hour is made possible with assistance from the Copyright Agency Cultural Fund.  

Miss Cross has been reading to students, and students were lucky enough to participate in book trivia 

and games to celebrate Australian Reading Hour via a Zoom meeting. 



With stay at home orders in place, student learning 

looks a little different lately.  

Here at Lightning Ridge Central School we love to 

celebrate the diversity of our wonderful families. What 

better way to showcase our brilliant school community 

than to show us what learning looks like in your 

home!  

Mary has been busy in the garden watering the plants everyday and harvesting vegetables to make her 

Mum’s yummy spring rolls. Mary loves to help her Mum in the kitchen. Keep up the great work Mary!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aslan’s Mum tells us that he is enjoying learning his 4, 8 & 12 times tables. 

Aslan is very interested in ’media studies’ and has been watching the Lion 

King to write a report on based on the schools PBL values of RESPECT,  

RESPONSIBILITY and PRIDE. “Azzie can’t wait to get back to school to 

see his mates”  

 

Kobi has been managing 

to still work through his 

work even with his baby 

sister wanting to be right 

by his side. 

Kobi’s favourite homework task was his science 

experiment - turn something liquid to solid. 

Luke is enjoying his catch ups with Mr Fisher and 

reading his home readers to him over the phone. Thanks Mr Fisher for 

maintaining contact with your students!  

 

Riley and Sophie are making the 

most of learning from home 

playing handball and getting 

active in their free time. They are 

sharpening their problem solving 

skills by playing giant tic tac toe 

(looks like Riley might have won 

this round!) They are enjoying 

working through their learning 

from home packs each week.  

Home Learning 

Cara has been busy in the kitchen 

with her Mum creating these 

beautifully decorated  cupcakes - yum!  

Cara gave us a little sneak peak of her 

#bookweek21 costume based on 

Claris: The Chicest Mouse in Paris by 

Megan Hess and has been  working 

on her weekly learning from home 

packs. 



Secondary Studies 

We love to see our students being busy and enjoying learning from the comfort of their own homes. What 

does learning from home look like in your home? Send us your learning from home photos to our          

Facebook page or email them to lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Cayden is pictured working on his literacy skills    

using the Lexia Program. Cayden’s Mum tells us 

that he is enjoying learning from home because he 

can stay in his pyjamas all day. Lucky boy!  

Every day Dylan reads a chapter of Soon by 

Morris Gleitzman and then writes a summary 

what he has read. Great work Dylan!  

While the school grounds have been very quiet for most students in recent weeks, one group has been 

hard at work: Year 12. Special dispensation has allowed these students to complete their Major Design 

Projects in Visual Art and Design Technology. Ms Martinez and Mr Degens were allowed to come in 

(under strict rules surrounding social distancing, face masks and hand hygiene) to help our senior         

students meet the NESA deadlines. It was close, as it always is, when the welder was turned off at 3 pm 

on 3 September and brushes were put down at 3 pm on 6th September, all of our students had completed 

their Major Design Projects, and accompanying folios, to the best of their abilities. Thank you so much to 

Ms Martinez and Mr Degens for getting our students across the line! 

Meanwhile, our gardens and animals continue to grow, and still need our attention. Mrs Currey’s Ag plot is 

producing vegetables and herbs. A couple of noisy roosters were re-homed, and our six merino sheep are 

following the Stay At Home orders by staying at Mrs Currey’s home. 



Stage 1 

The Stage 1 teachers        

applaud the parents, carers 

and students who are               

working diligently at home 

during this difficult period. 

Keep up the good work and 

we hope to see you soon! 





Jump Rope for Heart  

Congratulations! 

To all of our Primary students who participated 

in the Jump Rope for Heart program, skipping a 

massive 341 hours and raising an outstanding 

$6981 for the Heart Foundation! 

We didn't have the Jump Off celebration like we 

had planned, but we are so proud of every   

student for the amazing effort they have put in.  



R U OK? is an Australian non-profit suicide prevention organisation, founded by advertiser Gavin Larkin in 

2009. It revolves around the slogan "R U OK?" (are you okay?), and advocates for people to have       

conversations with others. The organisation has a dedicated R U OK? Day, held annually on the second 

Thursday of September, which encourages Australians to connect with people who have emotional               

insecurity, to address social isolation and promote community cohesiveness.  

Thank you to those who shared photos, raised awareness and showed support for such an important 

cause. It’s so important for us all to stay connected and support those around us in these challenging 

times. 



Learning from Home  

As students across NSW are continuing to learning from home, here’s a suggested guide for how much 

time to spend on each subject area for each stage per school day.  

Visit https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-learning-at-home for more Learn from Home resources.  



Learning from Home Packs 
 

Learning packs are still available from the School office for both 
Primary & Secondary students. Please contact the office on 6829 0511 
if you require a learning pack for your child.  

A phone call 30 minutes prior to when you would like to collect allows 
our office staff to collate and copy the required work, and allows us to 
regulate the flow of visitors and appropriate social distancing.  

On Wednesday 8th September we commenced with providing families 
with the opportunity to have learning packages delivered to the front 
gate or delivery point (for those outside of the township) each week. 
Delivery and Collection day will be every Wednesday.  

No new packages will be distributed until previous ones have been 
completed and returned.  

Secondary students will be able to receive work through Google Classrooms. Activities and class tasks 
are set through this platform so please regularly check in to see work that needs to be completed. 

Students should have been sent an email invitation to join each class if they have not already done so. 

Work packages with similar content are also available from the school office if students are unable to 
access the internet. 

 

 

Google Classroom  

For a step by step guide on how to navigate Google Classroom, please watch our tutorial on the 

Lightning Ridge Central School Facebook page.  

Part 1 -   https://fb.watch/7LOIdEGh2a/                                   Part 2- https://fb.watch/7LOEMRx4Hd/ 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Ffb.watch%2F7LOIdEGh2a%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0w34o8arBo9249NLEBdp5sPYuTpW72MLElPxSxF4uIP-K2ft_Sz43c1mU&h=AT2QSEHCneYpiO969ARI3Fq_gjrGWHVCIsOj2Dc4ujAiBO2c1e3nogY1fBoDka4wTTXf7RJ9Lb-5JkaN6ckSwN972LGW0RmxO65BXJIVMkSz2tkH1b
https://fb.watch/7LOEMRx4Hd/?fbclid=IwAR1tLXk6YeAyWVJ9O00-avT_Ledw2JxGMEvFa4S1V6iBJbYJZZDKyC2Rq50






 

• 1 cup self-raising flour (sifted) 

• 1-2 tbs caster sugar 

• 1 egg (lightly beaten) 

• 3/4 cup milk 

• 50 g butter (melted, for frying) 
 
 
How to make Easy Pancakes: 

1. In a bowl, beat the egg and then whisk in the milk. Whisk in the sugar (how much you add will depend 

on how sweet you like your pancakes - don't forget to take toppings into consideration).  

2. Sift in the flour and whisk until batter is smooth and lump-free.  

3. In a hot pan or flat grill over medium-low heat, brush butter over cooking surface and pour 1/4 cup 

measures for each pancake.  

4. When large bubbles form on the surface, flip the pancake over and cook until lightly golden on the other 

side. Keep an eye on them as they do cook quickly!  

5. Serve the pancakes with your choice of whipped cream, strawberries, blueberries, bananas, nutella, 

maple syrup, or butter. Enjoy!  

This recipe makes 8 pancakes.  

 

Easy Pancake Recipe 

https://www.thespruceeats.com/banana-pancakes-4685641



